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March 14, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance enabling the Fleet Administration Division to be consistent with a new administrative policy related to asset capitalization thresholds.  The new administrative policy fully implements best business practices associated with the financial reporting and tracking of capital assets and applies to all King County Executive Departments.  The proposed ordinance amends Ordinance 12045, Section 21 and King County Code 4.56.030.  

Capital assets include equipment, buildings and other infrastructure having a useful life beyond one year. County agencies are required to conduct a physical inventory and annually report on specified categories of capital assets that meet certain dollar values called “capitalization thresholds.”  
The recently approved King County Administrative Policy and Procedure, FIN 12-1 (AEP) Capitalization Thresholds for Capital Assets, specifies new capitalization threshold levels for various capital asset classes for financial reporting.  The most significant change increases the furniture, equipment and machinery classification threshold from $1,000 to $5,000.  This change reduces the costs of tracking capital assets county-wide and simplifies the capture of personal property items into the county-wide capital assets system, used by both Fleet Administration Division and Financial Management Section.   

The increased capitalization thresholds are consistent with best business practices for governments and based on recommendation from the Government Finance Officers Association (GFOA).  When enacted, this proposed code change would enable the Fleet Administration Division to use the same threshold recording levels as other county agencies.  This would eliminate the requirement to track relatively low valued items that comprise approximately 73 percent of the personal property items tracked in inventory but represent only 3 percent of the net book value.  This efficiency measure enables county staff to devote more attention to higher valued equipment items.  
This change is needed to align Fleet Administration’s stewardship of capital assets and the County’s financial statements and new administrative policies.  It will also simplify the capture of personal property items into the central, countywide capital assets system which is used for capital asset acquisition, depreciation, transfer, disposal and financial reporting.

It is important to emphasize that there are no proposed changes to the required recording in property records for weapons or for any other “controllable items” as may be specified by Fleet Administration.
Thank you for your consideration of this request.  The Fleet Administration Division is in full agreement with these changes.  If you have any questions regarding the ordinance, please contact Ken Guy, Director of the Finance and Business Operations Division, at 263-9254 or Pete Anthony, Chief Accountant, Financial Management Section at 296-7341.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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